
U.S.  to  Increase
International  Coordination,
Presence in Strait of Hormuz
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U.S. 5th Fleet is working with regional allies and partners to
increase the rotation of ships and aircraft patrolling in and
around the Strait of Hormuz following Iran’s recent unlawful
merchant vessel seizures. 
 
The increased force presence supports multinational efforts to
deter threats to commercial shipping and reassure regional
mariners. In addition to heightened patrols, U.S. 5th Fleet is
bolstering international maritime security collaboration among
the  International  Maritime  Security  Construct  and  European
Maritime Awareness in the Strait of Hormuz. 
 
“Iran’s unwarranted, irresponsible and unlawful seizure and
harassment of merchant vessels must stop,” said Vice Adm. Brad
Cooper, commander of U.S. Naval Forces Central Command, U.S.
5th Fleet and Combined Maritime Forces. “U.S. 5th Fleet and
our partners are committed to protecting navigational rights
in these critical waters.” 
 
Iran  has  harassed,  attacked  or  interfered  with  the
navigational  rights  of  15  internationally  flagged  merchant
vessels over the past two years. This pattern of destabilizing
behavior is contrary to international law and disruptive to
regional security. 


